[image: image1.png]Marehay)Communityiiust,

Building a Strong Community in Marehay




Marehay Community Trust AGM – Wed 9th April 2025 – Chair’s Report
As we close off this year for the MCT, my immediate thoughts are with George and his family as he continues along the road to recovery following his recent illness. George has been an integral member of the MCT since its foundation back in 2008 and I know that everyone connected with our group sends their best wishes of support and we hope to see him back on his feet as quickly as possible.
Looking back over the last year I find myself repeating a theme I have said many times previously in so much that the last 12 months seems to have disappeared over the horizon rather quickly. Whilst the MCT may not have been involved in as many activities as previous years, the main village events of the annual Show and the Pumpkin Trail went ahead successfully. The Show was very well supported by the local community, and we were blessed that it was another dry year. I am looking forward to seeing how a musical act adds to the Show this year as I think that will have a positive impact and is something we have not had before. The Pumpkin Trail also enjoyed fine weather this year, which was a huge improvement from 2023, and this continues to be a widely welcomed date in the diary for many. My thanks go out to Charlotte and Glen for their hard work in organising this.
Of course, these events take a lot of arranging and, as we know, need financial backing to be able to put them on in the first place. We continue to welcome the support of our local Councils and businesses, whose support is very much appreciated. However, it is the members of the committee and their friends and family who are our lifeblood, always ready to put their hands in their pockets to support fundraising events at quiz nights, fish & chip suppers and curry nights. My thanks go out to all of you here and the people you know who provide their time, effort and money to keep the MCT alive.
Heading into this next year, I am still enthused by what can be achieved. We have the funds to put on the Show and the Pumpkin Trail, and I am sure we can make both events bigger and better. We shall continue to press AVBC to install an access point into Marehay Park from the Derby Road bus shelter and I would still like to explore having finger posts for directions in the local woods. We should be proud of what we have done in the community to date and be confident that we can do even more.
